Huntingdon, Pa.
Tuesday, June 28, 2011
23-2011

The regular weekly meeting of the Huntingdon County Commissioners was held on the above date in the
Commissioners Meeting Room with the following being present: Commissioners Hoover, Fluke and
Kough Pittenger; Deputy Chief Clerk, Sally States; Solicitor, Peter McManamon; George Germann, Daily
News; Claudia Conrad, Children Service’s; Nicole Leturgey, Children Services; and visitors Bruce
Pergament, Dave Booher, Joan and Jim Cassatt.

The meeting was called to order at 9:34 a.m. by Chairman Hoover followed by Prayer led by
Commissioner Kough Pittenger and the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Commissioner Fluke.

There were no additions or corrections to the June 21* minutes.

It was moved by Commissioner Kough Pittenger second by Commissioner Fluke and carried (Hoover,
yes; Fluke, yes; Kough Pittenger, yes) to approve the minutes of the June 21°' meeting.

It was moved by Commissioner Fluke second by Commissioner Kough Pittenger and carried (Fluke, yes;
Kough Pittenger, yes; Hoover, yes) to approve payment of invoices for the week.

There were no additions to the agenda.

Public comment

Jim Cassatt referred to last week’s meeting when Shawn Ritchey from Keller Engineers was asked if the
Walnut Grove Bridge project would be done by Christmas and his reply was hopefully before. Does the
County have a start date and a finish date on their contracts and if the contractor goes over the finish
date are there penalties.

Chairman Hoover said yes all contracts have a start date and a finish date. Now he did not know if the
subcontractors have the same thing. Yes there has been additional time given to the Bailey building
because of weather and other issues. Commissioner Fluke said that when the contractor runs into a
problem that was not anticipated then there needs to be more time to fix the problem the right way so
from the beginning things are right.

There were no matters from the Solicitor.

First on the agenda today is the approval of reimbursement request # 3 — Part 004 in the amount of
$11,531.22 for the Walnut Grove Bridge Project.

It was moved by Commissioner Kough Pittenger second by Commissioner Fluke and carried (Kough
Pittenger, yes; Hoover, yes; Fluke, yes) to approve the reimbursement request #3 — Part 004 in the
amount of $11,531.22 for the Walnut Grove Bridge Project.

It was moved by Commissioner Kough Pittenger second by Commissioner Fluke and carried (Hoover,
yes; Fluke, yes; Kough Pittenger, yes) to accept the resignation of Jacqueline M. Allenbaugh from the
Children Services Office effective June 30, 2011.

It was moved by Commissioner Kough Pittenger second by Commissioner Fluke and carried (Fluke, yes;
Kough Pittenger, yes; Hoover, yes) to hire Ruth Zimmerman as Caseworker | for Children Services with a
start date of July 5, 2011.

There was one County veteran burial allowance today.

There being no further business, it was moved by Commissioner Fluke second by Commissioner Kough
Pittenger and carried to adjourn the meeting at 9:59 a.m. Minutes prepared by Deputy Chief Clerk, Sally
States.

Respectfully submitted,

Connie Kough Pittenger, Secretary






